
Shaftsbury Select Board special meeting via Zoom 
Thursday October 6, 2022 

 
1. Call to Order 
 The meeting was called to order at 5 p.m. Present were selectpersons Art Whitman (chair), Joe 
Barber, and Mike Cichanowski. Also present were town administrator David Kiernan.  
 
2. Conflict of Interest Statement 
 No one reported a conflict of interest with any item on the agenda.  
 
3. Bid award paving Hidden Valley and Birch Hill 
 Mr. Kiernan reminded the board that Peckham Industries submitted a bid for $142,535, and  
Springfield Paving submitted a bid for $120,889.44. Mr. Kiernan reported that DPW foreman Mike 
Yannotti reviewed the bids. He found the packages to be basically identical. Springfield Paving paved 
East Road for the Town a few years ago. Mr. Kiernan said Mr. Yannotti recommends selecting the 
Springfield Paving bid. The two roads should be paved by winter.  
 Mr. Barber moved to award the project to Springfield Paving. Mr. Cichanowski seconded the 
motion, which passed 3-0-0.  
 
4. Adjournment 
 Mr. Barber moved to adjourn at 5:03 p.m. Mr. Cichanowski seconded the motion, which passed 
3-0-0.  
 


